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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Official Death Announcement 

 
The Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Liberia announces with profound regrets the 
death of Mrs. Klaneh Wesley Bruce, Deputy Consul General at the Consulate of the Republic of 
Liberia in New York, the United States of America. 
 
This sad and mournful event occurred on September 22, 2017 at the Highland Hospital, 
Rochester, New York, USA. 
 
Arrangements are underway to repatriate the remains of the late Mrs. Bruce back to Liberia, for 
funeral rites and interment.  
 
Mrs. Klaneh Wesley Bruce, a career Foreign Service officer, joined the Ministry of Foreign 
Affairs, in the early 1980s as a Cadet and served in several capacities both at home and abroad 
until her sad demise.  
 
There will be two funeral services- one in the US; the other in Liberia. The first funeral service 
will be held at the Heritage Christian Fellowship Church, 56 Chili Avenue, Rochester, New York 
14611on Saturday, October 7, 2017 at the hour of 11 a.m. 
 
The second funeral service will be held at the Empowerment Temple AME Church, Congo Town, 
Monrovia Liberia on Saturday, October 20, 2017 at 10 a.m. 
 
Meanwhile, the Ministry of Foreign Affairs expresses its deepest condolences to the bereaved 
family and prays that the Almighty God will grant them solace during this period of mourning. 
 
Signed: David K. B. Akoi 
              Officer-In-Charge/Public Affairs 
 


